ENVIRONMENT, TRANSPORT & SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE

Agenda Item 40(a)i

Brighton & Hove City Council

Subject: Items referred from 18 October 2018 Full Council

meeting- Petitions

Date: 27 November 2018

Report of: Monitoring Officer

Contact Officer: Name: John Peel Tel: 01273 291058

E-mail: john.peel@brighton-hove.gov.uk

Wards Affected: Various

FOR GENERAL RELEASE

1. SUMMARY AND POLICY CONTEXT:

1.1 To receive any petitions referred from the Full Council meeting of 18 October 2018.

2. RECOMMENDATIONS:

- 2.2 That the Committee responds to the petition either by noting it or writing to the petition organiser setting out the Council's views, or where it is considered more appropriate, calls for an officer report on the matter which may give consideration to a range of options, including the following:
 - taking the action requested in the petition
 - considering the petition at a council meeting
 - holding an inquiry into the matter
 - undertaking research into the matter
 - holding a public meeting
 - holding a consultation
 - holding a meeting with petitioners
 - referring the petition for consideration by the council's Overview and Scrutiny Committee
 - calling a referendum

3. PETITIONS

3. (i) Parking on Saxon Road, Hove- Mr Stuart

To receive the following petition referred from the meeting of Full Council and signed by 42 people:

"We, the undersigned call on Brighton & Hove City Council to move Saxon Road, Hove into parking area L"

3. (ii) Speeding on Falmer Road-Lloyd Russell-Moyle

To receive the following petition referred from the meeting of Full Council and signed by 119 people:

"We the undersigned petition Brighton & Hove Council to take action to address the persistent and dangerous speeding along the stretch of Falmer Road between Longhill School and Wilkinson Close"

3. (iii) Improve Brighton & Hove's recycling scheme-Tia Meneghetti

To receive the following petition for debate referred from the meeting of Full Council and signed by 2652 people:

"We demand for the Brighton and Hove council to implement weekly kerbside recycling collection and start recycling a wider variety of plastic and food waste.

We require immediate action from Brighton and Hove Council to improve public recycling services. Currently, the local council does not recycle any food packaging plastics or other plastic waste aside from plastic bottles, and even this is on a fortnightly basis. This is unacceptable: comparable local council areas recycle a far wider range of plastics with similar council budgets".

Note: A minute extract from the meeting of Full Council and the amendment passed at that meeting can be found overleaf